

GRETCHEN WHITMER
GOVERNOR

STATE OF MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF LICENSING AND REGULATORY AFFAIRS LANSING

ORLENE HAWKS DIRECTOR

November 8, 2021

MTT 2021-15

MTT OFFICE CLOSED ON NOVEMBER 11, 2021, IN HONOR OF VETERANS DAY NEW TRIBUNAL MEMBER JOINS TRIBUNAL

Welcome to this edition of the MTT Newsletter. Please note that the Michigan Tax Tribunal office will be closed in observance and honor of Veterans Day, Thursday, November 11, 2021. We want to thank all Veterans for their service and sacrifices for our country. Please note that e-filing of documents will not be impacted by this office closure. Phone messages left on Veterans Day will be returned on Friday, November 12, 2021, when normal office operations resume.

We extend a warm welcome to our newest Tribunal appointee, Jason C. Grinnell, who was appointed to the MTT by Governor Whitmer to fill the attorney position at the Tribunal. Jason comes to the Tribunal with both private and public sector experience in tax law. He was appointed to fill a full term which expires on June 30, 2025. Jason holds a bachelor's degree in criminal justice from Saint Mary's University of Minnesota and a Juris Doctor degree from Thomas M. Cooley Law School. His first day at the Tribunal was November 1, 2021.

Best wishes to Jason as he begins his tenure at the Michigan Tax Tribunal and our deep appreciation to our nation's veterans as we celebrate their service, and remember their sacrifices, for our country.

Sincerely,

Steven M. Bieda

Chairperson, Michigan Tax Tribunal

Gh Ship